From: Rebecca Mellers

Sent: 15 November 2021 13:00

To: Local Plan

Subject: Objections to the new local plan

To whom it may concern,

| am writing to object to the new local plan for the following reasons:

- This new version of the plan would destroy the character and nature within South Warrington. There is no
justification for the scale of green belt release particularly when there are brownfield sites in warrington that could
be used.

-Most of the new housing would not be affordable to local people.

- Congestion and ‘traffic jams’ are already a significant problem at lumbbrook bridge. At 9am, Monday- Friday when
travelling from Bridge Lane to pass under lumb brook bridge to Chester Rd it takes 30 minutes to pass under the
bridge. Similarly it takes 25 minutes when travelling up London road towards stretton at the junction where the cat
and lion pub is, due to the current volume of traffic. The new plan will significantly worsen this.

- With the above in mind, additional traffic will add to the waiting times, pollution and worsen the air quality.

This plan is not sound and will cause irreversible damage to the area and greenbelt.

| strongly object to this new plan.

Regards

Rebecca Kevill

Sent from my iPhone





